
Town of Parkton Board of Commissioners 

Public Hearing Meeting Minutes 

February 28, 2017 

The Town of Parkton Board of Commissioners held a public hearing on February 28, 

2017 at 7:00 P.M. in the Town Conference Room. The meeting was called to order by 

Mayor McMillan.   Mayor McMillan lead invocation and pledge of allegiance.   

The purpose of this hearing is for discussion and approval of adding The Flood Damage 

Prevention Ordinance to the Town Ordinances. 

There was discussion from citizens concerning the proposed ordinance.   

Existing residences of Parkton will not be required to purchase flood insurance.  

Residents that would like to purchase flood insurance will not be able to until 

application is approved by FEMA.   

Once the ordinance has passed this will complete everything required to submit the 

Application to Participate in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP).  The 

completed application will be forwarded to NC Department of Public Safety (NCDPS) 

for final review and final submission to FEMA for approval.  NCDPS will provide 

written notification to the town when application has been approved.  Residents of 

Parkton that were denied FEMA assistance due to the town not being a part of NFIP 

will be able to submit an appeal to FEMA. 

Mayor McMillan called for action on the Ordinance.   

Commissioner Matute made a motion to adopt the Flood Damage Prevention 

Ordinance, seconded by Commissioner Underwood, Motion carries. 

Mayor McMillan thanked everyone for their diligence to complete this process.  

Commissioner Solomon made a motion to close the public hearing, Commissioner 

Underwood seconded, motion carries. 

Mayor declared the public hearing closed at 7:30 pm. 

 

Submitted  

Wanda Dockery 

Town Clerk 


